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Meter Set Charge & Policy – March 23, 2022 
 

As of October 27, 2021, meter set charges are as follows:  

 

Due to rising costs of material, the installation charges of any meters of any size, will be determined by the 

District. 

 

Installation meters larger than ¾” is subject to approval by the District. 

 

In most cases the water line will run adjacent to the owner’s property. The District will determine the location 

of the meter set relative to the owner’s property. The property owner then is responsible for getting the water 

service from the meter set to the home including, but not limited to construction, installation, permits, 

engineering, survey and fees associated with the project. 

 

The District will tap and install the meter. The customer must request the connection of the new water service 

within 30 days of installation.  If not, the customer will be subject to the minimum monthly base charge as per 

the current rate schedule in effect at that time. 

  

The District will provide all services for excavating the water main, performing the tap and running service line 

a maximum of 10 feet and installing meter and meter pit. When applicable, the customer will be responsible for 

the additional cost of running a service line longer than ten (10) feet and for any costs associated with the use of 

boring equipment in the construction process.  

 

For any customer that is currently on a well, the well service has to be terminated and documents filled out and 

sent to Wellhead Protection with MDNR.   The forms submitted to DNR must also be provided to the District 

prior to the installation of the water line.  A copy will be kept on file with the service location address.   

Meter pits are the property of PWSD #1. If anyone is caught tampering or altering the meter pit, they will be 

subject to prosecution. Customers will also be charged for any repairs or damages incurred with improper use of 

the meter pit.  

M Meter pits are not to be used for shutting off flow to the home without notifying and receiving permission 

from maintenance personnel.  

Pressure reducing valves (PRVs) will not be provided by the District. If one has been previously installed by the 

District, it will not be replaced in the meter pit. Customers are responsible for replacing or installing PRVs. 

This policy shall supersede all other policies on this subject and any policy previously enacted which is in 

conflict with this policy shall be null and void.   


